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[bookmark: _GoBack]December 14, 2023

[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]The November 9th, 2023 meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by President, Andrew Dale. 
Members Present: President, Andrew Dale, Vice President, Linda Gray, Secretary, Andrew Popp, Qiana Clemens, Mike Whited.  Others present: Deputy Chief, Daniel Burford, Mark Ervin and Rebecca Hollowell, legal representation.

Approval of October 12th, 2023 Meeting Minutes:  Having reviewed the minutes, Secretary Popp moved to accept the minutes as presented, Mike Whited seconded, and the Commission accepted the minutes with unanimous vote. 

Business from Deputy Chief, Burford:	

No business at this time.  

Business from Mark Ervin

On the pending disciplinary matter, the individual has engaged legal counsel, and a hearing officer has been selected. A hearing date should be set for the matter soon.

2023 Denise Moore Stewardship award:

President Dale - Four years ago, we conceived of an award in the name of Denise Moore known as the Denise Moore Stewardship award. Every year we bestow this award, and after conferring with the Commission as well as discussion with the Chief, the Commission is prepared to award this year’s recipient.

Chief Burford - The Denise Moore Stewardship award, an award to be presented to one Muncie Fire Department professional on an annual basis, for efforts showing toward meritorious efforts in the realm of Stewardship is humbly presented to Battalion Chief Soren Schaller for service above self, award November 9th 2023 by a grateful Muncie Fire Merit Commission 

2023 Promotional Process

President Dale - Provided the promotional process list to the Commission’s review and approval. These include the rank of Sergeant, Lieutenant, Captains, and Battalion Chief. They also include the list for Lieutenant Inspector and Inspector.

Secretary Popp - For clarity, Commissioner Popp stated that, if approved, these lists do not go into effect until November 15, 2023.

President Dale having reviewed the promotional list, moved to certify as presented. Seconded by Commissioner Whited, with a unanimous vote to accept by the Commission.

President Dale - I have provided seal envelopes for everyone who participated in the promotional process and those will be sent out to the administration as soon as possible.


2024 Hiring Process Review Committee

The hiring review committee met twice and the mother of October. The committee included Commissioner Popp, Commissioner Whited and several members of the Muncie fire department. These meetings were very productive and had great discussion and dialogue and Commissioner Poll will simply cover the findings and recommendations of the committee.

The committee believes we should host an in a house physical agility test that would be a CPAT equivalent. The department would still accept CPAT cards in place of this test, but having the in house test would eliminate the fee for test and hope to attract more local candidates. This change would have to be accepted by the commission a change to a rules, so the presentation could be made to the state fireboard by the chief.

The next area the Commission reviewed was the points awarded to applicants based on outside factors. Upon review we decided to subtract a point and add a point. The committee's recommendation for the new point system is as follows. One point for living in the monthly fire department response area, one point for being a veteran of the United States Armed Forces, one point for being a certified licensed paramedic, and an additional point if you are a current Muncie Fire Department civilian paramedic

The last topic of discussion for the committee was the new possible age parameters for the department. The State moved up the age limit for an appointed individual to be prior to his 40th birthday, however allow the department to choose to hirer as early as eighteen.

After a lot of spirited discussion, the committee decided to lower the required hiring age to nineteen and allow applicants to apply at eighteen, but they cannot be appointed until their 19th birthday.

President Dale - For expediency of making these changes happen to fit the timeline of the State fireboard, I have spoken with legal counsel and believe we should pass this tonight, and then review the language changes at our next meeting.

Motion made by Commissioner Popp, seconded by Commissioner Whited and passed with a unanimous vote.

Chief Burford asked with passing of the hiring process review committee's changes. If he can go forward with beginning the application process. Motion made by Commissioner Popp, seconded by Commissioner Gray, and passed with a unanimous vote.

Motion to adjourn made by Commissioner Clemens at 6:21pm, seconded by Commissioner Gray, with unanimous vote to accept.



